

LIBERTY MEMORIAL HIGH SCHOOL



Ralph E. Graber, Principal LAWRENCE, KANSAS

December 13, 1943

Dr. F. C. Allen

Basketball Coach

Director of Intermural Athletics

University of Kansas

Dear "Phog":

I want to thank you in behalf of Dad Perry and the basketball boys as well as the student body and administration for arranging a practice for us on your gym. It gave "Dad" an opportunity to work his boys out on a so called foreign court. We would have had to call the practice off otherwise because of other activities held here.

It is such fine cooperation that really gets things done in the community. It seems that it is the really busy and outstanding man who realizes the importance of such things and takes extra time to arrange them. I can assure you that it is appreciated.

Sincerely yours,

Ralph E. Graber